

LSAC Committee Meeting



LOUGHBOROUGH
STUDENTS
ARCHERY

Meeting date | time 22/01/2014 7:30 PM | Meeting location DMTC

Meeting called by Richard Anderson

Minute taker Ben Clark

Attendees

Richard Anderson – Chairman
Ben Clark – Secretary
Adam Peers – Team Captain
Jack Dumanat – Tournament & Records Officer
Curtis Tatner – Equipment Officer
Harry Dean Lofthouse – Novice Representative
Fernanda Ayumi – Novice Representative

Apologies

James McCartney
Virtual Katharine Simmons

LAST MEETING ACTION POINTS

Member Ben

Write up publicity report for the year

- Ongoing – Ben Apologized for his tardiness with the report, but planned to write a semester summary including the Welland FITA and the Foresters competition results.

Type up the minutes of the last two meetings

- Ben has completed all outstanding minutes and has published them online, including this one.

Action items

Person responsible

Deadline

Write-up publicity report

Ben Clark

03/02/2014

Member Jack

Get personal best Scores

- Jack needs to receive personal best scores to update rankings, but it was noted that only the personal best scores submitted before the deadline will count to moving people up the ladder.

Action items

Person responsible

Deadline

Collect personal best scores from members

Jack Dumanat

03/02/2014

Get an impression of shooting plausibility from pitches

Jack Dumanat

03/02/2014

Member *Curtis*

Attach rubber feet to Damage Bosses

- Curtis has been unable to do this so far, but discussed a recommended time to attach the feet. Ben advised that the glue should be left for two hours without moving so it was decided that Curtis should glue the feet down prior to a session.

Replace broken sight-pins on bows

- Curtis had previously thought that the sight-pins were all corrected, but Ben reminded him that there were still broken ones in the club equipment box.
 - Curtis stated that he will check for these whilst attaching the rubber feet to the bosses.

Action items	Person responsible	Deadline
Replace broken sight-pins from small equipment box	Curtis Tatner	03/02/2014
Attach Damage rubber feet	Curtis Tatner	03/02/2014

Member *Tom Cram*

Switch Website Domain Registration service

- Whilst Tom was not at the meeting, he had previously confirmed to both Richard and Ben that this had been successfully completed. The committee received the confirmation email in Tom's name.

MAIN BUSINESS

GNAS Membership Cards

- Ben mentioned that the membership cards weren't in the club pigeon hole when he checked at the start of the week, but Richard mentioned that correspondence is now posted inside of the AU office. Ben will check this new spot as soon as he is able to.

Action items	Person responsible	Deadline
Collect the GNAS Membership Cards from the AU	Ben Clark	03/02/2014

Does a "frostbite" round count for club records

- Richard has recently shot a frostbite round (a 30m outdoor round shot during an indoor season) and wanted the committee to decide whether the round considered it a genuine round for club records.
 - Although it is not considered an official GNAS round, Ben mentioned that the club holds records for other rounds which are not recognized by GNAS (such as the "Kennedy").
 - When put to a vote, all seven of the present committee agreed to the frostbite round being included to a list of records.

Upcoming Competitions

Cambridge BUTTS - 02/02/2014

- Adam explained that the entrants to the competition will meet at the car-park early in the morning, where there will need to be three or four possible drivers: Nunu, Sarah, Alex and Richard.
- There should be a reasonable number of experienced members going but concern was raised about the number of novice shooters. Some are expected to shoot later in the week.

Warwick BUTTS - 08/02/2014

- A similar situation to Cambridge BUTTS, since 20 people are allowed to attend a minibus may be needed. In this case, Nunu and Richard should be able to drive.

Bowmen of Rutland Combined FITA - 09/02/2014

- Curtis, Richard, Adam and Tom have signed up for this, but without a female member a team will not be possible. Adam will check to see if Sarah Warner will want to join.

BUCS Indoor Championships - 01/03/2014

- Adam advised that we can take as many people as possible, as long as each individual gets a qualifying score.
 - Only one person failed to qualify last year, so it is not expected that this will be an issue.

BUTTS Championships - 08/03/2014

- A minibus/coach will be needed to transport people to the Ball after the competition. Since LSAC are competing in the first competition, it is possible to go home for people to get changed into suitable attire.

Session Rota (Retrospective)

Monday 3 rd February	-	Curtis	
Tuesday 4 th February	-	Richard	
Wednesday 5 th February	-	Ben	(Coached Session)
Saturday 8 th February	-	Tom	
Monday 10 th February	-	Curtis	
Tuesday 11 th February	-	Richard	
Wednesday 12 th February	-	Ben	(Coached Session)
Saturday 15 th February	-	Tom	

The next Committee meeting will be held on Wednesday 5th February at the DMTC